

## The Minutes of the committee meeting of the Loughborough Students' Archery club, held on 04/10/07

The meeting opened at 18:07

### 1. Attendance

- a. Present: Sam (1/2 hour early!!!), James, Tim, Chris B, Phil M, Phil G, Ash, Alan, Jon
- b. Apologies for Absence: None
- c. Absent: none

### 2. The minutes of the last meeting were passed.

#### a. Last Meeting's Action Points:

- **James** and his women went to BUTTs Friendly
- **James** got spanked
- **James** and **Jon** sorted out BUSA
- **Tim** did not buy stuff, **James** did
- **Sam** ate many curries!

### 3. Matters Arising:

- a. None (too lazy to read minutes?)

### 4. Main Business

- **BUTTS Leg** – We do not go to all of the legs, only 4, Loughborough, Derby, Cambridge, and Birmingham. We get points awarded per leg, 4,3,2,1. We will host the indoor Championship in early March. 3 sessions in Victory Hall, as old BUTTs legs. Fita 18 good idea as it shows the better archers, it's a step up from the normal legs (7 rather than 4). Novice may struggle more but they will be shooting long enough to manage, could have Portsmouth for novice? The hall is booked for both competitions. Alex is God, he is still in charge. £45 invoice will come in the next week.
- **Hinckley Open** – Phil agreed to it, will use competition for practice. There is one space left.
- **Fresher's Bizarre** – **James's** laptop, printed 60 flyers, need to be cut. Will put up one boss, have a selection of bows, one compound and one recurve from cupboard, plus bows from **Tim, Alan, Phil M** and **Chris**. Open from 9, arrive about 9.30? 10 start. **Chris** will go to Victory Hall at 9 and see if anyone turns up to shoot as the sessions are still on. If most spaces get filled on Saturday, **Phil M** will go down on Sunday Morning.
- **Christmas Social** – Linroy's flyer, special events nights.

- **Tidy cupboard** – Throw out a boss, **Tim** to tidy cupboard with the help of **Alan** and **Chris**
- **Tim, Alan** and **Chris** to cut **rope** down and lengthen rope on the stands.
- 8 tickets left for **Alton Towers**. **Sam** can get Buy One Get One Free Tickets for Light Water Valley
- **Scored Portsmouth**, 27<sup>th</sup> October, was a cancelled session, now 1 ½ longer, aimed at novices
- **Ladder Match** – 1 dozen, head to head as it's quicker than Portsmouth. Glove slap when matched proposed. **Jon** does not want to be challenged with a glove.
- **Phil** wants to do a **head-to-head** in the Portsmouth shoot.
- Club clothing on website, can purchase online, If want to be personalised, email **Ash**.
- James has registered **club colours** with GNAS, black or black and purple club t-shirts and black trousers.
- **Fun shoot**, Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> balloons etc, pictures?
- **Novice Social** – same as last year, fresher's to wear plain white t-shirts so we can write on them, committee in one colour and returners in another. Possibly Tuesday Night?
- **Paralympics** – agreed to lend 2 bosses and stands for Have-A-Go session in Netball centre.
- **BUTTS** – Indifferent about trophy. Round for outdoors uncertain, possibly Albion/Windsor. Other suggestions, New National, 7 20 (6 dozen at same distance, novice 60m/50m) would help with BUSA practice, not a proper round but neither is Albion/Windsor, less boss movement.
- **GNAS money due** – **Ash** and **Phil** to liaise. **Phil** to pick up stuff off **Bob**.
- **L & RCA** – Give James minutes when they arrive through post. Local County may dissolve due to lack of committee. We feel it would have little impact on our club as we are a university club. Membership fees to the county will probably not change if we are attached to a new county. Experienced archers have Home Counties to shoot for, so indifference to the local county. (general ahhhhhhh for James as he has been here too long and has no friends left)
- **Union Busses** – Max 13 people, new speed limit of 60 on the busses (no more fast journeys for James)

## 5. Other Business

- a. None

## 6. Action Points for next meeting

- i. **James** to get Members list from Dave Crawford
- ii. **James** to give Linroy's Flyer to **Sam, Sam** to organise.
- iii. **Tim, Alan** and **Chris** to tidy out cupboard and cut rope and lengthen it on stands.
- iv. **James** send email to club regarding club clothing
- v. **James** to email **Sam** regarding fresher's social.
- vi. **Ash** and **Phil** to liaise.
- vii. **Phil** to pick up stuff off **Bob**

7. Session Rota:

- a. Sat 6<sup>th</sup> - Chris
- b. Sun 7<sup>th</sup> – Phil M
- c. Tues 9<sup>th</sup> - Chris
- d. Wed 10th – James
- e. Sat 13th – Cancelled
- f. Sun 14th – Cancelled, Hinckley
- g. Tues 16<sup>th</sup> - Chris
- h. Wed 17<sup>th</sup> James
- i. Sat 20th – James
- j. Sun 21<sup>st</sup>- TBC

8. Confirmation of next meeting

- a. Proposed for 18th October 2007

9. Meeting Closed: 19:15